Foundations of Local Government: Helping Local Officials Govern

Meeting Minutes

June 3, 2011

University Center at the University of North Florida

Present: The Honorable Greg Anderson, The Honorable Lori Boyer, The Honorable Alvin Brown, The Honorable Becki Couch, The Honorable Bill Gulliford, The Honorable Warren Jones, The Honorable Stephen Joost, The Honorable Fred Lee, The Honorable Jim Love, The Honorable Robin Lumb, The Honorable Jim Overton, The Honorable Matt Schellenberg, The Honorable Kevin Hyde, Kevin Kuzel, Dr. Matthew Corrigan, Vice President Janet Owen, Paul Crawford, Andrew Hopkins, Leonard Carson, Mary Kress Littlepage, Dr. Sherry Magill, Jerry Mallot, Barbara Roole, Amy Kennedy, several Jacksonville City Council aides

Welcome and Introductions: Dr. Matthew Corrigan, Professor and Chair, Political Science and Public Administration, University of North Florida

Welcome: Dr. Sherry Magill, Jessie Ball duPont Fund.

Presentation: “Elected Officials in a Local Democracy” by Dr. Matthew Corrigan. Dr. Corrigan spoke of the differences in campaigning and governing; decision making; relationship building; and census updates. 

Presentation: “Florida: An Economic Overview” by the Honorable Jim Overton, Property Appraiser. Mr. Overton spoke of unemployment rates; the Florida job market; housing prices; taxing authorities; the homestead exemption; millage rates; impact fees; taxable value; and rollback rates.

Presentation: “Jacksonville's City Budget” by the Honorable Stephen Joost, the Honorable Warren Jones, and the Honorable Kevin Hyde. The three former Finance Committee Chairs spoke of the two revenue generators; the budget process; city expenses; pensions; and provided a breakdown of the city budget.

Presentation: “The Nonprofit Sector” by Mary Kress Littlepage. Mrs. Kress Littlepage spoke of nonprofit partnerships; the three sectors: public, private, and nonprofit; the types of nonprofit organizations; funding of nonprofit organizations; myths surrounding nonprofits; and constructive roles for government.

Presentation: “Business/Economic Outlook for Jacksonville” by Jerry Mallot, Executive Vice President of Jacksonville Chamber of Commerce. Mr. Mallot gave an overview of the Chamber of Commerce and spoke of regional partnerships, including the key elements of the partnerships; the prospect management process; targeted industries; key advantages for Jacksonville; factors for success;  and incentives. 

Lunch break.

Present: The Honorable Greg Anderson, The Honorable Lori Boyer, The Honorable Alvin Brown, The Honorable Doyle Carter, The Honorable Becki Couch, The Honorable Bill Gulliford, The Honorable Warren Jones, The Honorable Stephen Joost, The Honorable Fred Lee, The Honorable Jim Love, The Honorable Robin Lumb, The Honorable Jim Overton, The Honorable Matt Schellenberg, Kevin Kuzel, Dr. Matthew Corrigan, Vice President Janet Owen, Paul Crawford, Andrew Hopkins, Jim Bailey, Jim Clark, David Coffman, The Honorable John Delaney, Linda Lanier, Terry Lorince, Barbara Roole, Amy Kennedy, several Jacksonville City Council aides

Introduction: Dr. Matthew Corrigan, Professor and Chair, Political Science and Public Administration, University of North Florida.

Welcome and appreciation: Mayor-Elect Alvin Brown thanked everyone in attendance and pledged to work together for the betterment of the city. 

Presentation: “Collective Bargaining in the Public Sector” by Leonard Carson, J.D. Mr. Carson spoke of the history of collective bargaining; the significance of collective bargaining; financial urgency; and the responsibilities of city government in the collective bargaining process. 

Presentation: “The Future of Downtown” by Jim Bailey, President/Publisher of the Jacksonville Daily Record; Preston Haskell, The Haskell Company; and Terry Lorince, Executive Director of Downtown Vision, Inc. Ms. Lorince spoke of downtown development, including incentive market rate housing, Riverwalk, and the City's role in these projects. Mr. Haskell spoke of the Northbank Redevelopment Task Force through the Jacksonville Civic Council, the perception of downtown and a proposed new exhibition space. Mr Bailey spoke of the perception of downtown and the city's return on investment.

Presentation: “90% Solution: The Challenges of Jacksonville's Children” by Linda Lanier of the Jacksonville Children's Commission, Jim Clark, CEO of Daniel Memorial, Inc., and David Coffman, Assistant Chief of the Jacksonville Sheriff's Office. Ms. Lanier spoke of the issues facing children in Jacksonville, including the poverty rate, high school drop out rates, and acknowledging students who may have difficulty learning at an early age. Mr. Clark spoke of the decline in children available for adoption, graduation rates and how the council can work together for issues surrounding Jacksonville's children. Mr. Coffman spoke of the programs within the Jacksonville Sheriff's Office involving children, the reduction in overall offenses and a partnership with the NAACP Education Committee.

Wrap Up and Advice: The Honorable John Delaney, former Mayor and University of North Florida President. 

Closing and Evaluations: Dr. Matthew Corrigan, Professor and Chair, Political Science and Public Administration, University of North Florida.

